
 

  

  
 

 
November 3, 2015 
 
Henderson Lake 
Bill Olsen –Primary Contact 
2937 Chippewa Trail 
Lupton MI. 48635 
 
Henderson Lake Property Owners: 
 
It has been a pleasure managing Henderson Lake this summer. Every year seems to bring a unique 
set of challenges and we welcome the opportunity to meet these challenges every single year. We 
hope that you continue to feel that your lake was managed professionally, economically, and 
effectively. 
 
As we wrap up the 2015 season, we are happy to give you a brief re-cap of the treatments that were 
performed on Henderson Lake. This year, we treated Henderson Lake (3) times as follows: 
 
On June 15th, 2015 Savin Lake Services conducted our initial treatment for the non-native invasive 
plant communities of Eurasian Watermilfoil, and Curly Leaf Pondweed anywhere they were present in 
the lake. Also during this treatment we conducted an Algae treatment and treated for nuisance native 
vegetation with contact herbicides in and around docks and out to the (5) foot depth contour in 
developed areas. During this application we found and treated (2.5) acres of Eurasian Watermilfoil 
(treated systemically), and (5) acres of Curly Leaf Pondweed. We also conducted an Algae treatment 
over (27) acres of the lake, and treated (26.5) acres of native pondweeds like Large Leaf Pondweed, 
and Richardson’s Pondweed in the developed areas where they were reaching a nuisance level.  
 
On July 27th, 2015 Savin Lake Services conducted our mid-summer treatment for Algae, any residual 
vegetation in and around docks and out to the (5) foot depth contour in developed areas. In addition 
to the aquatic weed and algae control, we also did a Bacterial Augmentation treatment on (2.5) acres 
of the lake. During this application we conducted an Algae treatment over (27) acres of the Lake, and 
treated (20) acres for nuisance vegetation like Bladderwort, Large Leaf Pondweed, and Floating Leaf 
Pondweed.  
 
Our last treatment for the season took place on September 1st, 2015. This treatment consisted of an 
algae treatment, emergent control, and another Bacterial Augmentation application. During this 
application we conducted another Algae treatment over (17) acres of the lake, and treated emergents 
like Lily pads, cattails, bulrush, etc. in areas approved by the DEQ. We also did another Bacterial 
Augmentation treatment in the same (2.5) acre area we did on the July 27th application, the product is 
recommended for best result to do 2-3 treatments per season every 4-6 weeks. 



 

  

  
 

Please keep in mind that we are a fully integrated lakes management company offering solutions including but 
not limited to mechanical harvesting, herbicide control, dredging, bio-augmentation, and aeration. Savin Lake 
Services also offers a complete range of water quality testing, depth contour mapping, individual property 
solutions, and even aquatic plant density reporting. 
 
We look forward to serving you in 2016. We plan to keep the same treatment plans for next year as we did this 
year. We see no reason to deviate from the current treatment plan. We feel this plan is the most effective and 
efficient way to keep Henderson Lake clean and desirable for use by the Henderson Lake residents. Until then; 
if you have any questions, comments, or require additional information, feel free to contact us. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Paul Barber 
Regional Lakes Manager 

 


